
Jim and I along with our three children started coming to Grace in August, 2004.  After a short 
while we began to go to the Trinity Sunday School class.  That was love!  Jim and I participated 
for a while, and eventually were asked to facilitate that class, which we still do!  After the 
Sunday school hour was changed, the numbers dwindled to almost nothing, so Jim and I 
thought about not continuing, but a couple asked us to continue as this was the only small 
group of which they were a part.  We trudged on and God grew the numbers as we worked our 
way through the best book ever written, the Bible!  As a class, we are still reading and 
discussing scripture!  God through Holy Spirit has made us a truly diverse group of Christians 
who share a common family tie, the blood of Jesus!   
 
After a while, I was involved in the Disciple Fast Track study.  As that study neared an end, there 
was a group of women who wanted an evening study.  The call went out with no one 
responding for quite a few weeks.  In the meantime, God kept nudging me in that direction, so I 
answered that call.  Truly, the beauty of that call was seeing the growth of the group of very 
faithful women who love the Lord with all their hearts and each other in the same way!  It is 
such a joy to study with this amazing group of women.  I also started keeping a prayer journal 
between Trinity and the Generations of Grace Bible study, and it is just so amazing to see so 
many answered prayers!!!  God is so good all the time!   
 
Lynn McCoy 
 


